CLUB OFFICERS

EXECUTIVE OFFICE

Suite 207, El Cortez Hotel San Diego, California 92101 Telephone 233-0257 Rose M. McKinlay, Executive Secretary

COMMITTEE MEETING CALENDAR

PUBLIC & BUSINESS AFFAIRS Tuesday, Oct. 12 - 7:30 a.m. Carrows Restaurant-Midway & Barnett

KEY CLUB
FIRST MEETING OF THE NEW YEAR
Kiwanis Office
Tuesday, Oct. 12 - 11:20 a.m.

FOUNDATION BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Thursday, October 14 - 7:15 a.m.
Childrens' Health Center
ATTENTION: Notice change of DAY
and DATE

SUPPORT OF SPIRITUAL AIMS
Wednesday, October 20 - 12 Noon
Salvation Army - 735 2nd Ave.
NOTICE CHANGE OF DATE.....

AND AND THE PART A

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS
Thursday, October 21 - 12 Noon
University Club

MEMBERSHIP
Thursday, October 28 - 7:30 a.m.

ATTEND YOUR COMMITTEE MEETINGS

TO



San Diego Kiwanis Tidings

"Second Class Postage Paid at San Diego, California." Published weekly at Kiwanis Club of San Diego, Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel

Telephone 233-0257, San Diego, California 92101. Chartered September 14, 1920. Subscription price, \$4.00 per year in advance.

Suite 207 El Cortez Hotel • 233-0257 O.W. Todd, Jr., Secy.-Treas.

VOL. XXLCIII, Oct. 7, 1976, No. 1

"HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO"

BERNIE BIERI - October 12

JULE FINK - October 14

FRANK NICOL - October 14

DARRELL PERIUS - October 15

FRANK ALESSIO - October 16

LOU BODMER - October 16

GORDON KINDY - October 16

JIM GAINER - October 18

DAVE MORRISON - October 18

FRITZ OSTENDORF - October 18

* * * * * * *

SAN DIEGO KIWANIS TI I I I I N G S

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 12, 1976
12 Noon
CARIBBEAN ROOM - EL CORTEZ HOTEL

LADIES DAY

DE-INSTALLATION and INSTALLATION of CLUB OFFICERS

Speaker: HAROLD M. "HI" HEIMBAUGH
Past President-Kiwanis International

"COMMUNITY BUILDERS AWARD"

presented to

WILLIAM E. QUIRK

Invocation by:

LT. GOVERNOR D. C. "RIP" REOPELLE

"OUR PROGRAM"

PREZ TED will present the highest honor our Club gives - the "Community Builders Award" to our good member BILL QUIRK!

then - OUT WITH THE OLD and

IN WITH THE NEW
as Past International Prez "HI"
HEIMBAUGH de-installs and installs
our Club Officers:

(There should be some fun involved about here...)

Lt. Governor "RIP"REOPELLE will be with us.

Our out-going Club Board members and Committee Chairmen and members will be thanked - and - our incoming Club Board members and Committee Chairmen will be introduced.

Our lovely ladies - Past Kiwani-Anne President LAVINA MORRISON and Kiwani-Anne President JUNE FRANCH will be with us.

and - our Past International President "HI" HEIMBAUGH has a special message for us.

"HI" has been a Kiwanian for 33 years. A member of the West Hollywood Club, he served as International President in 1968-69. Since then he has served as Chairman of the International Committee on Resolutions and is extensively involved in the expansion of Kiwanis International in foreign countries.

A GREAT DAY for our Kiwanians and their ladies - fellowship and fun..... Don't miss it.

* * * * * * *

PREZ SEZ:

Thanks to CAPTAIN TOM PORCARI and the Admiral Kidd Club Staff for providing us with a fine meeting place last Tuesday... And with a great view of the bay and Navy ships.

And thanks to all of you loyal members for turning out in such good numbers! Just another indication of the fine support you have given to your PREZ for the past year!

(I tried to give HARRY my joke book - but - he wouldn't take it - even for free.....since this was my last meeting.) So don't forget - Tuesday, Oct. 12 is Installation of next years Officers and your chance to relegate your Prez to the Past Presidents' "RESTING PLACE"! And BRING YOUR LADIES fellows..... it is LADIES DAY!

And a big welcome to our newest member VADM. WILLIAM ST. GEORGE - "BILL" to all of us from now on... Thanks to sponsor ED MILLER.

RON MUNROE needs volunteers for the Vocational Guidance Committee.... and here is your chance to contribute to the education of high school students on what our free enterprise system is all about! A lot of us have been complaining about our youth not appreciating our economic system - well - here's your chance to contribute to their understanding by sharing your business or professional experience!

Congratulations to ADMIRAL RAY PEET (a good Rotarian!) for the straight-from-the-shoulder evaluation of "The Kind of a Navy We Need"! It was a thought provoking, comprehensive review that left no doubt of what needs

Bu.

to be done to build a strong Navy!

We sure have a great many travelers in our Club. Here are just a few that com to mind:

JULIUS FINK, Japan, Switzerland, Germany, England, &

JOHN COOK, Switzerland, Germany, England, &

GEORGE PALMER, Switzerland, Germany, England, &

BERMA BONHAM, BILL GIBBS, IVOR deKIRBY, JIM GILLEAN, Baja California GAGE SLUSSER, Honolulu, & BILL CORBETT, Honolulu ED SCOTT, Honolulu, & ELI, NEVADA JR. TODD, Alaska CONNIE KARABERIS, England & Scotland ANDY BORTHWICK, Scotland & New York BEN HAGAR, British Columbia LAWRIE CARR, Middle West ? BILL GIBBS, Montreal JIM HEWITT, Washington OZ THORESON, Idaho & FRED HAGE, Maine DICK MEADS, Chicago & WALLY REID, Chicago & BILL STURGEON, Chicago (CONVENTION!) JIM HURRY, (RECLUSE?) DON COMFORT, Oregon, Nevada & Calif. N. MILT CHEVERTON - BORREGO SPRINGS

AND

many others we know have been gone but DON'T KNOW WHERE.....

It's good to have KEITH ATHERTON and BILL GIBBS back with us - both well again.

and - DENNIS NELSON - we miss you.
We hear about 3 more weeks in Balboa
Navy Hospital.....but a NEW HIP and
no more cane??? Won't be you without it though. But hurry and get well.
I know Phone calls, visits and cards
would be appreciated.....
SEE YOU AND YOUR LADY TUESDAY.....